
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
City and County of San Francisco 

RESOLUTION NO. 20-0028 

WHEREAS, Hetchy Power Capital Fund-funded and Earthquake Safety & Emergency 
Response Bond-funded, Contract No. DB-129.1 Bay Corridor Transmission & Distribution - 
Phase 2 (2019) North, was advertised on November 1, 2019; and 

WHEREAS, The Engineer's Estimate is $27,542,000 for this design-build contract work 
to install electrical conduits, electrical vaults, and fire suppression pipelines on Terry Francois 
Boulevard between Mission Rock Street and Warriors Way; and 

WHEREAS, The contract duration is 396 consecutive calendar days; and 

WHEREAS, Three (3) bids were received and opened publicly on December 10, 2019; 
and 

WHEREAS, San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) staff and Contract 
Monitoring Division (CMD) review of the bids for qualifications, responsibility, responsiveness 
and application of bid preferences resulted in the establishment of Mitchell Engineering as the 
responsible bidder with the lowest responsive bid; and 

WHEREAS, CMD established a Local Business Enterprise (LBE) subcontracting 
participation of 8% design and 10% construction for this contract, and the contractor committed 
to a LBE participation of 50% design and 10.35% construction with its bid submittal; and 

WHEREAS, The firm being awarded a contract by the SFPUC must be in compliance 
with the Equal Benefits Provisions of Chapter 12B of the City's Administrative Code either at 
the time of the award, or within 2 weeks of the date of the Commission award; failure of the 
bidder to obtain compliance certification from CMD may result in award of the contract to the 
next lowest, responsible and responsive bidder, or re-bidding of the contract at the discretion of 
the City; and 

WHEREAS, Funds are available from Project No. 10014227, Bay Corridor Project; and 

WHEREAS, On March 6, 2019, the Planning Department determined that this project is 
exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines Section 15303, Class 
3; now therefore be it 



RESOLVED, That this Commission hereby approves the plans and specifications and awards 
Hetchy Power Capital Fund-funded Contract No. DB-129.1 Bay Corridor Transmission & 
Distribution - Phase 2 (2019) North, in the amount of $24,058,409, for a duration of 396 
consecutive calendar days, to the responsible bidder with the lowest responsive bid, Mitchell 
Engineering. 

I hereby certify that the foregoing resolution was adopted by the Public Utilities 
Commission at its meeting of February 11, 2020. 

Secretary, Public Utilities Commission 
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